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I hope those who were at the Spring Assembly remember the two hats I had to introduce
you to the fact that this position has two jobs.

As the Alternate Delegate it is my responsibility to welcome new groups.

Since the Spring Assembly I have welcomed one new Group which is in Buffalo, NY.

I hope the Contact person or GR will join us at the Fall Assembly.

As Forum Coordinator I have continued to introduce people to the Forum and to highlight a
new section each month through my Northern Highlight Articles. I hope this will
encourage people to take this magazine seriously enough to use it in there meetings but also
in their personal recovery.

At the Spring Assembly I offered each person attending an opportunity to win a Free
Subscription to the Forum (paid for through my NYN Budget). It was won by a member
who already had a subscription so she gave this gift to a new member who she felt that
would benefit from it.

I will continue to do this at future Assemblies. My purpose for doing this is to increase
subscriptions for New York North and to excite people about the Forum.

As you consider making a Basket for the Fall Assembly please consider including a copy

of a Free Subscription for the person who bids. The Forum is one of our tools that we
have to “Carry the Message”

Diane C.



